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Chicken fingers anyone? Toenails and all! 

It’s been an 
exciting start to 
another year in 
Panama.  God has 
blessed us with 
some new open 
doors to spread His 
word and touch 
lives.  We have also 

been blessed with visitors from the states who have 
helped us with our ministry here these first few 
months of 2015.   

One of the 
opportunities we 
have had this 
year was 
responding to a 
request to take 
Bibles deep 
inside the Indian 
reservation. We 
were able to distribute the Bibles and minister to the 
people. Everyone seemed very excited to receive 
their own personal Bibles!  Sis Elaine Hughes and Sis 
Esther Roberts were here during this time and went 
to the reservation with us.  We were able to minister 
to the children and then pass out toys these sisters 

brought with them.  Sis 
Elaine & Sis Esther also 
brought some much 
needed glasses.  This 
lady was able to see 
things much clearer 
with her new glasses.  

 
 
Another opportunity we were given was actually 
outside of the country of Panama.  In March we were 
privileged to spend 12 days with Macedonian 
Missions in Guatemala.  We ministered with and 
interpreted for Bro. Dan Roberts to over 3,000 
students and staff in 8 schools!  What a wonderful 

opportunity it was to help touch so many young lives.  
The Lord willing, in July we plan to make another 
roundtrip from Panama to Guatemala for another 
week of ministry in additional schools. 
 
All of our visitors have been blessings to us and the 
people here in Panama.  Bro Josh Bohn donated 

several new portable 
folding benches for us 
to use during our weekly 
church services.  He also 
did a great job 
preaching while he was 
here in Panama. 
  
We are so excited about the growth we are seeing 
and the work God is doing in souls here in Panama! 
Thank you so much for all your prayers and support. 
We pray that God would richly bless you. 

  John, Kim, Liberty, & Justice 


